ALL INDIA INSURANCE EMPLOYEES’ ASSOCIATION
 LIC  BUILDING  SECRETARIAT ROAD  HYDERABAD  500063
Email: aiieahyd@gmail.com
05-02-2016
To

All the Zonal General Secretaries in Life sector &
Secretary, Standing Committee, (GI)

Dear Comrades,
Submission of Memorandum to the Prime Minister of India

on the Bill for 33% reservation for women.
You are aware that the 3rd All India Insurance Working Women's Convention held at Bhubaneswar on 3rd May, 2015 decided to submit a memorandum to the Prime Minister of India on the bill for 33% reservation for women in Lok Sabha and State Assemblies.  Accordingly, it has been decided to launch an online petition campaign through ‘change.org’ urging the Prime Minister to take all necessary steps to ensure passage of this Bill by the Lok Sabha without further loss of time.  This petition would be uploaded in ‘change.org’ on 8th February 2016, and the link for signing the petition would be communicated to the Zonal General Secretaries and Secretary, Standing Committee on 8th February, 2016.  

We would suggest that the campaign shall be launched throughout the country on 10th February 2016 through massive meetings involving famous personalities and dignitaries in public life including leaders of AIDWA/Working Women's Co-ordination Committee (CITU) for which wide media coverage is to be ensured. We shall have a target of a minimum of 5 lakh signatures and this can be achieved only through meticulous efforts. Already the SZIEF has in their recently held conference given a call for mobilizing a minimum of 10,000 signatures from each Division.    We advise all the Zonal General Secretaries and the Secretary, Standing Committee to fix a minimum of 1,00,000 signatures as target for the divisions/regions under your Zone and follow up the same. The petition should be signed by men and women.    Please ensure that the Zonal level Working Women's Co-ordination Committee and the Divisional/Regional level Women's sub-committees are fully involved in making this campaign a great success.  

This campaign shall continue for a period of one month up to 8th March 2016. We hope we would be in a position to surpass the target. We would, therefore, request all the Zones/Divisions/Regions to utilize all contacts and make this campaign a thumping success. 

With greetings,   
                                                             
  Comradely yours,
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